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Elul, 5785 
August, 2025 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Please be advised of the following details regarding the upcoming year.  It is of utmost importance 
that you discuss the following with your son, as it will ensure the hatzlocho of the coming year. 
 
The following is the Yeshiva’s schedule for the 5785-5786 year: 
The new z’man begins on Monday, 8 Elul - September 1st at 3:15 p.m. 
The z’man ends Sunday 28 Elul – September 21st at 2 p.m. 
The z’man after Tishrei begins Monday 28 Tishrei – October 20th at 3:15 p.m. 
The z’man finishes on Chanukah on Wednesday 27 Kislev – December 17th at 5 p.m. 
The z’man starts after Chanukah on Tuesday 3 Teves – December 23rd at 11:00 a.m. 
The z’man finishes before Pesach on Monday 5 Nissan – March 23rd at 5:00 p.m. 
(Tickets can be made for the latest flight possible on this day) 
Everyone (including bochurim from overseas) may leave only after this time. 
Seder resumes after Pesach on Sunday 27 Nissan – April 15th at 3:30 p.m. 
The last day of the z’man is Tuesday 1 Tammuz – June 16th at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Please be sure to make proper arrangements, including, if necessary, the purchasing of airline 
tickets for the above dates. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Tickets must be made in accordance with the above dates, there is no excuse for an early or late 
ticket!  Therefore, those who choose to make bus tickets, airline tickets, etc., via New York, should do so for the days 
after the last day of the z’man, and for the days preceding the first day of the z’man.  Every bochur is to remain in 
Yeshiva until the last day of the z’man and return for the first day of the z’man.  All doctor and dentist 
appointments should be pre-arranged for these days. 
 
Each Bochur should bring a קובץ מפרשים , Gemora – בבא קמא, and the Alter Rebbe שו״ע חלק  ב.  
For Chassidus, copies will be given for Elul, and they will iy”H be informed which Sefer to bring.   
 
There will, iy”H, be tests every few weeks on everything learned.  The results of the tests will be 
sent home, bli neder, by email. 
 
We look forward to a successful year. 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Rabbi Mordechai Wenger 
Mashgiach 
514-227-7770 Ext: 204 


